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STORE AND DISPOSE OF HOUSEHOLD TRASH PROPERLY--AND OUT OF VIEW 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The City’s Solid Waste Ordinance 

(Title 5, Chapter 6) includes requirements that: 

 Refuse be stored in “watertight, rodent proof containers”—

that is, trash cans with lids. Refuse can only be placed 

outdoors in garbage bags when placed at the street or alley 

for collection. 

 Both trash cans and recycling containers must, except when 

placed at the street or alley for collection, be kept as far as 

possible out of public view. In no case shall such containers be 

stored in the front yard or in the street side yard of a corner 

property.  

 Trash and recyclables can be placed at the side of the street or 

alley no earlier than noon on the day before collection; empty 

containers must be removed by the day following collection. 

 Refuse shall not accumulate on any property. Quantities in 

excess of what will fill a 32-gallon garbage bag or container 

must be disposed of within one week. 

The Two Rivers Police Department is asking you 

to help support our new K9 Program! 

In order to provide this valuable service to our 

citizens, we are partnering with members of our 

community, people like you, to get this program 

on its feet, or should we say paws! 

You can help us raise the $50,000 needed to start 

the program and ensure that this service is 

available, not just tomorrow, but for years to 

come. 

Donations can be sent in care of: Two Rivers 

Police Department:  PO Box 87, 1717 East Park 

Street, Two Rivers, WI 54241 or feel free to stop 

by and see us, purchase a K9 t-shirt, or follow our 

progress on the thermometer outside City Hall. 

Concerned about a refuse 

storage or disposal 

problem in your 

neighborhood? Contact 

the City Manager’s 

Office—telephone 920-

793-5532 or email 

liskue@two-rivers.org 

 



 


